Grey Bruce Ladies Broomball league 
September 26, 2017 Meeting
1. All team reps were present.

2. Review of meeting minutes from September 6, 2017.  Approved by Rebecca Matches (Gold Diggers), seconded by Denise Hewitson (Mables).

3. Submission of Forms: 

· Insurance and Code of conduct forms must be completed and signed by all players prior to stepping onto the ice of the first game.

· Draft Roster is due November 1, 2017.

· Final Roster is due December 1, 2017.

4. Timekeeper Submission - Lane Edwards has offered to be the timekeeper at Keady Arena on Sunday nights. In the event that a timekeeper can't make it (away, sick, etc) it was suggested that we cover the timekeeper spot amongst ourselves.  The middle game would cover the first and last games (1st team on schedule does first game and 2nd team on the schedule stays for last game).  Someone from the first game would stay behind to cover the middle game. Again, only if our timekeeper is unable to make it. 
5. Tammy Klages has volunteered to fill the Presidents Role and this was accepted by team reps in attendance. (Thanks Tammy!!!!)
6. Jenna did a financial report and announced that the requirement for cheques would be 5 cheques at $792 = $3960/team.  However, it was decided by a majority vote that each team would be discounted $792 (1 cheque) from the money that was made at the January 2017 Keady Tournament for the 2017/18 season. This would leave a surplus towards the following year and allow us to have adequate amount to fund the next Keady Tournament in January 2019 or any other unforeseen costs. So, each team submitted 4 post-dated cheques in the amount of $792 to cover 2017/18 league fees.
7. Schedules were distributed to teams.  The format follows the 2012 template when we last had 12 teams in the league. Tammy acknowledged that some teams may play each other close together but its a lot of work to change it now. If there are any questions or concerns regarding the schedule ~ please email or contact Tammy Klages directly.
8. Open Floor:

· It was strongly recommended that mouth guards be worn.  It is not mandatory but does help reduce concussions and really helps with insurance claims.

· Follow up to item #11 from Sept. 6 meeting. (altercation at the end of the league tournament).  Since there were no letters submitted within the constitution's policy and there were no calls made by the officials we won't do anything about it now and will let it rest.  In future, it was noted that a letter of complaint/concern needs to be submitted after the 24 hour cooling period but within a week of the incident and signed by 90% of the team (please refer to the constitution for more specific details of the process).
9. Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 at 7pm in Keady.

